

FLOOD RECOVERY UPDATE

updated: 7/29/21

To: Board of Trustees and Town Administrator

From: Flood Recovery Manager-Tracy Sanders

BOT Meeting Date: August 2, 2021

2nd Ave Bridge

Funding:

- FEMA – Bridge replacement with mitigation funds
- CDBG DR-ineligible engineering expenses
- DEF-ineligible design expenses
- Town-Resident and Town demands

Current Update:

- **Construction:**
 - To be completed
 - Punchlist
 - Flow fill added between abutment and grade
 - Railing install on concrete path under the bridge

Schedule:

- Estimate construction completion date: TBD
- Current funding deadline:
 - FEMA – September 30, 2021

Pedestrian Bridge at 4th & Evans

Funding:

- Safe Routes to School grant
 - \$500,000
- CDBG-DR
 - \$355,000

Current Update:

- Preparing 90% design
 - Will submit to CDOT for review
- Bridge fabrication is out for bid.

Schedule:

- Estimate construction start date: Summer/fall 2021
- Current funding deadline:
 - Safe Routes 2023
 - CDBG-DR October 2021

Stormwater Improvements

Funding:

- CDBG

FLOOD RECOVERY UPDATE

updated: 7/29/21

Current Update:

Red Hill Gulch (Bohn Park)

- DeFalco is mobilizing the first week of August

Schedule:

- Current funding deadline:
 - CDBG-DR October 2021

Backup Power

Funding:

- CDBG

Current Update:

- **Operations Building**
 - Held pre-con meeting 7/22/21, there is a 16 week lead time for the generator, the contractor will do as much site prep as possible until the generator comes in.
- Environmental clearance for the backup power to Eagle Canyon lift station was received 7/20/21.
- Critical path is waiting for City of Longmont to get an easement agreement in place on private property.

Schedule:

- Estimate construction start date: Summer 2021
- Current funding deadline:
 - CDBG-DR October 2021

Letter of Map Revision (LOMR)

Funding:

- TBD

Current Update:

- Town will need to start looking for funding for required LOMR for at least six recovery projects. Staff is working to define scope and estimate.

Schedule:

- TBD

Completed Projects

- 2021
 - New Outfall Line

Other Grants and Projects

US36/Broadway Improvements & Multi Modal Trail

Funding:

- CDOT/DRCOG

Current Update:

FLOOD RECOVERY UPDATE

updated: 7/29/21

- IGA approval will be on August 2nd agenda

Schedule:

- Estimated construction: Winter/Spring 2021/2022
- Current funding deadline:
 - CDOT –

Trail Extension

Funding:

- CDOT/DRCOG

Current Update:

- IGA approval will be on August 2nd agenda

Schedule:

- Estimated construction: Winter/Spring 2021/2022
- Current funding deadline:
 - CDOT –

Black Bear Hole, 2nd Ave Trailhead & LMJ Park Improvements

Funding:

- GOCO

Current Update:

- Design in process
- Ordered swift water rescue materials, once received we will start installations.

Schedule:

- Estimate construction: Winter/Spring 2021/2022
- Current funding deadline:
 - GOCO –